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BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting – Remote Meeting 

November 9, 2021 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke 

 

Others Present:  Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, Secretary, Tim Newton – 

Health Agent, Helen Ganas – Public Health Nurse    

 

Michael Mazloff called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM 

 

 

Discussion of Board of Health Vacancy 

Pam Harding reached out to Melissa Tuomi but she hasn’t responded, she will reach out again. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes October 12, 2021 

Michael made a motion to approve, Michelle seconded - APPROVED 

 

Housing/Nuisance 

Tim Newton reported there were four housing complaints over the last month, one complaint on Parker 

Road was valid.  New owners cleaned the property and there is no issue.  

 

Food Inspections  

Michael Mazloff stated he was impressed over 40 food inspections were completed.  Tim Newton 

informed him there are about twice that many in Town which range from the Big Y to residential 

kitchens that make cookies.  He stated that most restaurants were in good shape.  An inspection was 

completed at Gouda’s after a complaint of a food borne illness was received.  The owner voluntarily 

closed for a thorough cleaning and follow-up inspections have been promising.   

 

Rutland COVID Booster Clinic for schools 

 Rutland will be hosting clinics at the schools for 5-11 year olds, there are 600 slots available.  

Michael asked if additional information on the vaccination should be provided to residents.   

 

776 Malden Street Compost Notice 

 The Town has not received any communication from DEP.   

 
 

Next Meeting December 14, 2021 at 5:30 PM  

 

Adjourned 5:52 pm 


